
CHESHIRE EAST COUNCIL

Minutes of a meeting of the Licensing Act Sub-Committee
held on Tuesday, 31st October, 2017 at West Committee Room  - Municipal 

Buildings, Earle Street, Crewe, CW1 2BJ

PRESENT

Councillor W S Davies (Chairman)

Councillors Rhoda Bailey and M Warren

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE

Kim Evans, Licensing Team Leader
Jennifer Knight, Senior Licensing Officer
Aoife Ryan, Lawyer
Julie Zientek, Democratic Services Officer

10 APPOINTMENT OF CHAIRMAN 

RESOLVED –That Councillor S Davies be appointed Chairman.

11 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

Councillor M Warren declared that one of the representatives of Cheshire 
Constabulary was a former colleague but that this would not influence his 
decision, which would be made on the evidence presented.

12 TEMPORARY EVENT NOTICE: HASLINGTON HALL, HOLMSHAW 
LANE, HASLINGTON CW1 5TJ 

The Sub-Committee considered a report regarding a temporary event 
notice served under the provisions of the Licensing Act 2003 and an 
objection notice served by Cheshire Constabulary in relation to the 
temporary event notice.
 
The following attended the hearing and made representations with respect 
to the temporary event notice:
 
• the premises user
• a representative of the premises user
• two representatives of Cheshire Constabulary
 
After a full hearing and in accordance with the rules of procedure, the 
Chairman of the Sub-Committee reported that, after taking account of:
 
• The Secretary of State’s Guidance under section 182 of the 

Licensing Act 2003
• Cheshire East Borough Council’s Statement of Licensing Policy



• The four licensing objectives (namely the prevention of crime and 
disorder, public safety, the prevention of public nuisance, and the 
protection of children from harm)

• All the evidence, including the oral representations made at the 
meeting and the objection notice

 
the following course of action had been agreed:
 
RESOLVED - That a counter notice be given to the Notice of Temporary 
Event under section 105 of the Licensing Act 2003, on the grounds that 
the licensing objective of public safety has not been met.

All parties were reminded of their right to appeal this decision to the 
Magistrates’ Court within 21 days.

The meeting commenced at 10.00 am and concluded at 11.02 am

Councillor W S Davies (Chairman)


